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HALFWAY THERE - TIME TO ENJOY THE HOLIDAYS! 

Our Half Year Meeting at Malta was magnificent! 

It was a first time for many things, hopefully 

setting an example for the future event 

organizers on how to do things in style, respecting 

the side-by-side equality of our associations. In 

our TCI meeting, we had good discussions and the 

board got great feedback on our proposals for the 

rule changes as well as new ideas for improving 

the much-needed rule updates. We shall do our 

best in making a thought-through proposal for the 

Verona AGM to approve. 

In Verona, we shall vote for a new board. Do not 

hesitate to raise your hand and let your national board know, that you are 

interested! Or, if you know someone, who might have been thinking about an 

international board role, give her a friendly nudge to speak up and ask to be 

nominated. As we of course hope to get all four board members from 

different full member countries, out of the seven possible countries left (as 

our VP Liat is from Israel), there surely must be three ladies among our 

members interested in becoming either the Vice President, Secretary or 

Treasurer for the board of 2020-2021! As Iõve said many times, itõs an 

experience of a lifetime! The role descriptions have been sent to the Presidents and IROs of all full member countries, so 

ask them for more information. 

òéif you know someone, who might have been thinking about an 

international board role, give her a friendly nudge to speak up and ask 

to be nominated.ó 

Half of this operational year is almost done. As the TCI President, my next trips to represent our association, spread the 

awareness and joyous story of Tangent Club, will be in the end of January, to the LCI MTM in Reykjavik, Iceland, and 

immediately after that to the RTI HYM in Luxembourg. 

Some of you will be in those events, too, Iõm sure, so letõs hug and talk more when we meet! But before that, it is time 

to relax, light up many candles ð up here in the north of Europe we need all the extra light during this darkest time of the 

year ð and enjoy the Christmas and Holiday times with our closest ones.   

On behalf of all TCI Board, Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays to you, dear ladies, dear sisters! 

                                            Nina                 
 TCI President 2019-2020 

TCI Board 2019-2020 

President ð Nina Leppªkangas  

Vice-president ð Liat Oren 

Wallenstein  

Secretary - ¡sa Egnell  

Treasurer ð Gerd-Inger 

Kaasen 

Member ð Jill Harris 

Member ð Sukanya Lakshmi 

Narayan 

Member ð Anna Adamidou  

Member - Dawn Marie 

Mortensen  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

TANGENT INDIA  
THEME FOR THE YEAR IS SHE UNLIMITED 
 
LEARN EXCEL EMPOWER - as part of the above Theme, we rolled out Tangent India  

Entrepreneurs (TIE) programme. The objective is to encourage our members to showcase  

their talent and foster a spirit of entrepreneurship.Through this initiative, Tangent India  

plans to promote Tangent Ladies who have their own business ventures on FB, on our  

Website and through our Tangent Times magazine.  

The 2nd initiative is called Tangents on Vacay (TOV) - The objective is to  

encourage Tangent Ladies to visit different cities in India, bond with members, learn different cultures 

and have loads of FUN! Members will go to places where Tangent Clubs offer Home Hosting or Clubs are 

willing to organise a 5 -6 days programme at reasonable rates.  

The Focus of Tangent India this year is on restructuring and streamlining operations and on UNLTD Growth and UNLTD 

Extensions. A very important proposal got passed at o ur AGM in Goa this year. INDEPENDENT LADIES (who fit the criteria) 

CAN BECOME MEMBERS OF TANGENT INDIA DIRECTLY AS TANGENT AMIGOS.  

A password protected E-Directory can be viewed on our Website www.tangentindia.org. Our FB page ð Tangent India is 

being updated on a regular basis.  

The MTM ð HABBA 2020 will be held in Bangalore on 16th March. The girls are all set to give all Tangents across India a 

super time.  

9 Tangent India members attended the HYM in Malta.  

CLUB VISITS  

 

 

 

 

With Members of Tangent Club #21         Travelled with President of 41 Clubs of India ð Babji To Bangalore & Vellore  

Met 41ers & Tangent Members  

 

Met 41ers & Tangent Members of Club #14 from Chennai, Club #26 from Pondicherry & Club #23 from Salem  

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

Exchanged flags with Nidhi Gupta, President of LC India and attended their Area6 Pp Netherlands Jan de Mooij school 

project with the great man himself, his daughter Emilie, Nidhi and other LC members from the head board.  

Bijal Kalbag  

President Tangent In dia 

 

TANGENT FINLAND 
FIVE YEARS OF SIDE-BY-SIDE 
 
 
Tangent Club Suomi Finland turned 5 years on November 15, 2019. Itõs 

been quite an amazing development from the first 15 founding 

members to the more than 400 members, that we are now. Whatõs our 

secret? Working closely side-by-side with the other four Round Table 

Family associations! During the first half of our operational year we 

also arrange a meeting together with the Old Table board. This year it 

was a day after the 5th Birthday of TCSF - and what did our brothers 

give us as a present? An amazing sword for opening champagne bottles 

in style! And a magnum champagne bottle, of course. Wow! 

           Presidents Kirsi and Markus 

 

    

    

 TCSF and OTSF boards 

 2019-2020 

 

     (Photos, by Ville.fi, also 

     Ninaõs photo on the first page) 

 
 
 
 
 

Nina Leppªkangas 

IRO Tangent Club Suomi Finland 

 

 

   



TANGENT USA 
NEW AND CONTINUING FRIENDSHIPS 
 
The 2019 HYM 41 Club and Tangent Club International side by side has marked a key moment in the existence of the 

future First Tangent Club in the USA. This is where our group of ladies from Detroit, Michigan USA were officially 

introduced the TCI Council as an operating Tangent country.  We plan to charter in the spring of 2020 and apply for full 

membership. Our Club is looking forward to the Verona AGM in June where our membership will be voted on.  As the 

groupõs national board President, I was honored to represent my friends from Detroit at this wonderful event. 

In April 2006 I was part of the Ladies Circle group that was second to be chartered in the USA.  First one was in Seattle. 

Our godmother countries were Denmark (Lisbeth Aalund) and Germany (Anke Benrath) and they were physically present 

to welcome us to the LCI family. From there, the LC Detroit grew, but due to age I needed to leave the group and did not 

pursue another club.   

A few years has passed and now it is time to start a Tangent Club in Detroit. By doing that, I can apply all I learned as a 

Ladies Circle board President, maintain the old friendships I made internationally, and provide a home for the potential 

Detroit Ladies Circle members that will be ready to transition, and who wish to continue in the Global Circle.   

  

  October 2018                                                                               November 2019 

MALTA HYM, WHAT AN EXPERIENCE 

Malta is an amazing country with wonderful, hospitable people! Especially 41 Clubõs Alex Abela who helped me sign up for 

the HYM conference at the last minute, and with everything I needed to know. 

The first evening I had the pleasure of meeting my new friends Alex and Nina who I have been corresponding with 

virtually and I was very happy. They proceeded to introduce me to many new people who quickly became good friends. A 

special mention for the ladies from Israel who included me in their group when I mentioned I came to the conference by 

myself!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Me, 41 Club Malta Treasurer Alex 

Abela, TCI President Nina Leppªkangas 
Me, and the Tangent Club Israel ladies 

Me, and wonderful new friends! 



The second day we had a tour of the Three Cities with Maria and Jaqueline who gave us an in-depth look at Malta and its 

history. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The eveningõs welcome party was very festive at a special venue Chateau Buskett with everyone wearing their country 

colors and feasting on Maltese cuisine while watching the Maltese dances performed on stage. I met more people from all 

corners of the world, made more friends and enjoyed the evening enveloped in a veil of friendship and camaraderie. 

  
 

 

On the third  day we were all  fresh and ready to attend  the TCI meeting!  This was my first  time  attending  and I am 

honored to have been invited  and included.  During this important meeting we were officially introduced as an 

operating USA TANGENT CLUB to be chartered in the Spring of 2020 in Detroit, Michigan, USA. Stay tuned for a SAVE 

that Date FB announcement!  Thanks to TC Finland for  accepting to be our godmother country!  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Me with Tangent Denmark Me in US colors Me with TCI VP Liat (TC Israel) Me with TC Norway 



Later  the delicious luncheon was followed  by the banner exchange event,  which was a first  for  me and educational  for  the 
future.  
 
The Gala evening was magical,  and it  was held at  the Valetta  Convention center  ð a truly  remarkable medieval building.  

The overall  setting  and evening were superlative,  and we all  enjoyed it  to the most! 

 

   
 

What an amazing event filled  with  amazing people who I am happy to call  my friends!  
 
All of us here in Detroit  are looking forward  to becoming chartered  in 2020. We are excited  to  welcome those who would 
like  to attend,  and we would love to celebrate  together  with  our new friends from all  corners of the world.  
  Thanks to everyone that made it possible for me to attend this conference and to those who are supporting us toward 

  becoming full-fledged members of this great organization! 

  Cristina Stamatin  

  TC USA National Board President 

 
 

LADIES CIRCLE, SWEDEN 
IT FEELS LIKE HOME TO VISIT TS HYM AS CIRCLER 

 

You have to be a member of Tangent/Old  Tablers or be 

someoneõs plus one to go to the HYM in Sweden, but  as 

national  president  of Ladies Circle Sweden you get a 

free  pass. 

 
 

 



In return,  TC Sweden President Anna visited  our kick-off  meeting in August to speak to every club chairman on why 

they should join Tangent  after  Ladies Circle.  

 

 

Itõs really important to have a strong bond between both 

organizations to help each other out. 

(Liselotte Moxell, 2019) 

 

This weekend Anna and me sat down with  both our VPs to talk  through our agreement,  we had a good discussion and 

changed somethings and added some. It  was a good experience to be in the meeting and it  makes me proud to see TC 

Sweden collecting  money for  our national  charity  project.  

Other than that ,  the meeting started  at 11.00 (appreciated by  a morning-tired  person) it  felt  like  being home and 

everyone was as welcoming and including  as Iõm used to in Ladies Circle.  It  felt like  I got a sneak peek on what life  will  

be like  after Ladies  Circle and I can gladly say that  I look forward  to Let  the friendship  continue.  

     

                

Proud to be your sister, Liselotte Moxell       
                                                                     

     

 

 

                                                                                     

 

 

 



TANGENT DENMARK 
A VISIT TO HYM SWEDEN 2019 ð A DANES TALE  

As a quite new in Tangent ñworldò, I was little scared to enrolling the Swedish HYM. Happy that Dawn ï our IRO ï 

encouraged me to participate ñThese Swedes are so sweetò and in November we took off from Billund to Sundsvall and 

arrived in Hotel Sºderberg on Friday afternoon.  

On Friday the welcome party with theme ñBlack and whiteò and wow ï the creativity was unlimited and 3 lovely pirates 

took the price for best costume. My time to do my first acquaintance with the Swedes and I was sure not disappointed. 

Dancefloor and bar was open and last woman standing was until 5 in the morning.  

Saturday the HYM was held ï very well organized and detailed information from the Swedish board, plus a beautiful and 

personal 3 minutes speak from VP Helena. The meeting also had a lot of laughter, joy and - of course - champagne. I was 

very inspired from the meeting and there will definitely be points that I will bring back to the Danish board to work with.  

Pre-party at room 322 and 326 (where do they get all this alcohol from?) before we were invited for the great gala dinner. 

The winner of the 6L champagne bottle was found, and immediately it was donated for an auction where the money goes 

to charity, can we just say that champagne was floodingé? Dancefloor opens and so did the bar. Was Dawn last woman 

standing this nighté ?  

It is many years ago, I have experienced to step into an event, where to know nobody. After 15 years in Ladies Circle and 

with participation in more than 500 club meetings, district meetings, national meetings and 15 international events, you 

quite get to know somebody and become friends. So stepping in to this HYM was ñcrossing bordersò in more ways. It sure 

opens up that Tangent is a great opportunity to make new friends.  

So Let Friendship continue, but also let new Friendship grow. And indeed, I am looking forward to be seeing my new 

Swedish friends again.   

 

Mette Lindekilde 

VP Tangent Denmark 2019/20 

 
 
 



TANGENT NORWAY 
 NEWS FROM TANGENT NORWAY  

 

 

Tangent Kristiansand started the autumn season focusing on different aspects of the 

environment, such as information about Natural Museum/Botanical gardens, visit to 

a local Vegan caf® and lecture about organ donations. 

 

 

 

 

Tangent Sandvika used the first meeting to make plans for the rest 

of the year, like cinema, preparing for Christmas (baking cookies), 

cross country skiing. We were happy to welcome a new member, 

Hugrun, originally from LC Island. 

 

The Tangent Norway Board has already had five board meetings, discussing both national and international matters, 

also preparing for the TCI HYM in Malta. This weekend we have combined our meeting with the celebration of LC 70õs 

10th anniversary. We have been more visible the last six months, participating at the national LC/RT counsellorõs 

meeting, sending out information to potential new members and met up with Circlers whenever possible. We see that 

this works, former Ladies approaches us regularly, and become members. 

We wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Tangent Year! 

 

TANGENT INDIA     

 ADDIJU FROM MALTA! 

Malta is an archipelago of three islands in the central Mediterranean between Sicily and the North African coast. It's a 

nation known for historic sites related to a succession of rulers including the Romans, Moors, Knights of Saint John, 

French and British 

We arrived in Malta to beautiful, sunny and breezy weather. An hour's drive from the airport took us to our venue 

hotel db San Antonio Hotel & Spa which was just a stone's throw away from the coast. For the early bird arrivals on 

31st, a welcome party was organis ed where we all met as long lost friends do - letting our hair down with some 

vigorous dancing! 


